
 

 

 

 

10 October 2022 

 
 
Re: Mental Health Training Standards 2023–25  
 
I would like to invite your organisation to view the newly revised Mental Health Training Standards for the 2023–
25 triennium. The Mental Health Training Standards 2023–25 represents the General Practice Mental Health 
Standards Collaboration’s (GPMHSC’s) renewed commitment to continually improve Australia’s primary mental 
health system. 
 
The Mental Health Training Standards 2023–25 comprise of a Guide for General Practitioners (GPs) and a Guide 
for training providers. These have been developed in consultation with GPs, training providers and relevant 
professional organisations represented on the GPMHSC Committee. 
 
Both Guides outline the standards of mental health training and education that GPs must meet in order to be 
eligible to access general practice mental health care MBS item numbers under the Better Access initiative. 

Changes from the previous edition 

1. Revised structure and format 

This edition is shorter and provides clearer and more concise information about the requirements of GP mental 
health training and education. These guides also include lists of useful resources and a glossary that defines 
important and relevant terms and phrases. 

2. Alignment with best practice relating to mental health care 

After a review of the General Practice Mental Health Training Framework, the revised Standards now more 
closely align with best practice relating to the provision of mental health care in general practice. 

3. Revised learning outcomes for accredited training in mental health 

The learning outcomes of the accredited training in mental health have been revised to now align with the 
learning outcomes and competencies, as outlined in the RACGP curriculum and syllabus for Australian general 
practice: Mental health and ACRRM’s Rural Generalist Curriculum for Mental Health. 

The learning outcomes relating to practice systems and strategies to provide safe and holistic mental health care 
now include topics relating to GPs’ self-care and wellbeing. 

 
If you have any questions or queries about this letter, or about the revised Standards, please contact Dimitri at 
dimitri.didaskalou@racgp.org.au or call 03 8699 0554. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
  
 
Assoc Prof Morton Rawlin 
Chair, GPMHSC 

https://gpmhsc.org.au/guidelinessection/index/8ff06001-e9b8-48ac-a7c4-c0c36069f17b
https://gpmhsc.org.au/guidelinessection/index/86939954-1d7c-4442-9b74-25726081f7f7/mental-health-training-standards-2023-25
https://gpmhsc.org.au/guidelinessection/index/6e929d4b-37f0-42f9-b927-41b957e5cccd/a-guide-for-training-providers
https://gpmhsc.org.au/guidelinessection/index/6e929d4b-37f0-42f9-b927-41b957e5cccd/a-guide-for-training-providers
https://www.health.gov.au/initiatives-and-programs/better-access-initiative
https://www.racgp.org.au/getattachment/c9aff203-426f-411c-b667-6b3ce4a124a8/attachment.aspx
https://www.racgp.org.au/getattachment/c9aff203-426f-411c-b667-6b3ce4a124a8/attachment.aspx
https://www.acrrm.org.au/docs/default-source/all-files/rural-generalist-curriculum.pdf
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